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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2017-4 - amended
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member President at the request of the Clerk of the Courts Mayor
Date of Introduction: January 10, 2017
Committee(s) of Reference: PHS, F
Date of Analysis: January 12, 2017
Type of Action: Appropriation
Bill Summary: The bill appropriates $450,000 from the Non-departmental $65 Court Costs account to the Clerk of the Courts office Court Administration to pay the cost of hiring contract attorneys to support existing court staff in reviewing cases for post-conviction appeals.
Background Information: Rule 3.850 of the Florida Rules of Criminal Procedure provides the mechanism for a person convicted in a Florida court to appeal for relief from judgment or release from custody based on a sentence having been imposed in violation of Constitution or laws of the United States or the State of Florida. This bill appropriates $450,000 from the $65 Court Costs Account to hire temporary contract attorneys to augment existing Fourth Judicial Circuit staff attorneys in performing these reviews to reduce a backlog of pending cases. The $65 court costs surcharge levied on persons who are convicted or plead guilty or nolo contendere to a felony or misdemeanor was established by the state in 2004 and the proceeds may be used for four purposes: to provide legal aid services and programs; to provide personnel and materials for a public law library; to fund teen court and other juvenile alternative justice programs; and for the Chief Judge of the circuit to use at his/her discretion to supplement state funding for identified court needs. 
In April 2016 the Council appropriated $86,521 (Ordinance 2016-100-E) from the Court Innovations – Cash Carryover Fund to assist the circuit court in handling a backlog of post-conviction review motions when the circuit’s budget for contract attorneys was depleted by the number of motions filed. In January 2016 the U.S. Supreme Court ruled that Florida’s death penalty sentencing protocol should be amended, which opened the door to Rule 3.850 appeals by persons convicted and sentenced to death in Florida. The courts have since been inundated with appeals for post-conviction review, which will increase the need for additional review capacity through hiring contract attorneys.
Policy Impact Area: Post-conviction reviews
Fiscal Impact: The bill appropriates $450,000 from the Non-departmental $65 Court Costs account to the Clerk of the Courts office Court Administration to pay the cost of hiring contract attorneys.
Analyst: Clements
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